
                         Town of Lebanon-Recreation Commission 

                    Special Meeting 

                              7:00 P.M. Monday, September 29, 2014 

                       Town Hall Downstairs 

 
A. The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM.   Attending:  Enes 

Martineau (Chair), Susan Smith, Alexis Hussey, Laura Davidson, Kim 
Hayman, Tammy Raymond and Sandra Tremblay.  Absent: Nick 
Poppiti  Guests:  Paul Perkins, Keith Patnoad, John Fearns. 

 
B.  Motion  by Alexis Hussey, 2nd by Laura Davidson to accept the 
minutes of August 25, 2014.  Motion Passed with one abstention.  
 
Motion  by Sue Smith to suspend the agenda to Public Forum, 2nd by 
Tammy Raymond.  Motion passed. 
 
C.  Treasurer’s Report – not accepted 
 
D.  Public Forum – Members of the Kokondo Karate group presented 
information for a new rec program. 
 
Motion  by Sue Smith 2nd by Laura Davidson to return to the regular 
agenda.  Motion passed. 
 
E.  Correspondence 

a. Letter from Selectman awarding Hinding tennis for the basketball 
courts 
b.  Email from Holly Shinkle interested in acting as a basketball 
coach 

      c.  Brochures from the Kokondo Karate 
 
F.  Ongoing Activities 
 
 

• Zumba – new instructor doing fine 



• Volleyball – Rec Volleyball has been invited to attend a high 
school game.  The price for a VB system at the middle school was 
presented as $3,649.00 

• Basketball – Andy Luft resigned as basketball coordinator.  We 
need a replacement and Sandra Tremblay will take over for now. 

• Halloween – The Halloween movie had good attendance and the 
Harvest Party will be held on Sunday October 26th at the R Farm 
from 2-4. 

• Tammy Raymond did a great job on the Rec Commission Survey. 
She will make improvements as more comments come in. 
 
 

G.  New Business 
 

a.  A bill is needed for the Knox boxes. 
b. Enes will check with the Selectman on a possible fee for utility use 

by soccer and little league. 
c. An instructor is needed for CPR training, Sandra Tremblay will 

call the swim director to see if she can run the training.  We need 
to have concussion training included. 

d. Laura Davidson requested bush hogging for the field for Fun Day. 
  
 
 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Susan H. Smith, Secretary 
 
 

 


